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The meeting was called to order at 9:05am by Dan Lawless, opening with prayer. 

 

Meeting Participants: Lisa Bartlett, Tricia Beachnau, Sue Bosworth, Sherri Dixon, Carol Gunderman,    

Dan Lawless, Dave Kramer, Neil Miros,  Sheri Platte,  Glen and Eva Pung, Randy Pung, Chris  Pung, 

Pat Russman, Kevin Schneider,  Kim Schrauben, , Kristen Schrauben, Amy Smith, Gayle Thelen,  Sue 

VanLente, Christine Wilcox, Scott Pline, Keith Schneider, Heather Scheurer, Sara and Eric Pratt, 

Tammy Bengel, and Kim Drake 

There were 28 people in attendance at this meeting. 

 

Secretary’s Report: Minutes from the previous meeting were accepted.  

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Dave Kramer provided financial statements.  Dave Kramer noted that finances are 

consistent with last year.  Increase in donations for month of January.  Between two large basketball 

games this year 17% of gate was earned for the year.   When boys and girls play on separate nights and 

there is a side draw, it produces as increase in income.   

 Checking Balance    

 Parish Account Balance   $35,297.95                                                                    

PFCU Checking Account   $     274.99 

 PFCU CD (Matures 2017)   $24,313.07 

 PFCU Savings Account   $         5.08 

PFCU Money Market Account  $17, 530.35 

PFCU Officials Account   $    1236.25 

TOTAL Cash Balance at this meeting $78,657.25 

 

Sports Raffle: 

Winners for January 2013: 

Barry Kemmis ($500)      Jerry & Bev Patrick ($100) DeeDee Hoppes($100) Gary Blundy ($100) 

 

Athletic Director’s Report: Pat Russman presented 

1. Morrice game rescheduled again 2/23 at the Pit 

2. Redraw Feb. 4 for boys District bracket due to a pull out 

3. Baseline mats replaced.  They are stronger than the old ones and should last longer 

4. Sports lobby rugs are in.  Old ones can be used at PMS if needed. 

5. Athletic Handbook meetings are in place to move from rough draft to final 

6. Spring sports scheduling in progress 

7. First football game for 2013 is scheduled for Engadine.  They will come down to play us next year.   

Cost associated is for gas for the bus.  If parents want their children to spend the night, that is on 

their own. 

8. CYAC volleyball: 5/6 grade mixed teams.  Katrina Schrauben and Nicole Easlick are coaching.  The 

league is requiring lite volleyballs this year.  There is a proposal to align the CYAC schedules to the 

MHSAA for next school year. 

9. SPS gym is being used for some rec games today, Feb 3. 

10. City signs are updated with Shamrock Logo 
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OLD BUSINESS 

 

Scrap Metal fund raiser:    April 13. There are now sporting event conflicts, but there will be any 

weekend.  Please volunteer to help. 

 

Shamrock Auction –  Change in theme to Carnival.  Reported all is on schedule.  Date is April 20 – all 

class projects will be done in school and coordinated by auction committee.  Need door greeters and 

silent auction workers. 

Wish list items were discussed.  Neil Miros proposed scoreboard for the gym.  Dave Kramer second.  

No opposed.  Motion passed. 

 

Soup supper- Athletic Association sponsoring on March 15, 2013.  Sign up sheet went around at the 

meeting.  Still in need of a couple of soups and bread.  Please sign up at the next meeting. 

 

 NEW BUSINESS 

  

Baseball/Softball Districts - SPS will not be hosting this year 

 

Winter Sports banquet -Pat Russman will check with coaches, school, and Parish to assure no 

conflicts.  Sue Bosworth will handle set up and dessert plates.  Carol Gunderman will get sodas.  Neil 

Miros will handle table dressings.   

 

Gordon's Food Service  The FUNfunds are moving from paper to electronic.  All participants need to 

go to GFS website to update. 

 

50/50 Team Responsibility- Pat Russman will pass on to coaches that if their team is signed up to do 

50/50, they need to organize it for that game.  The assistant AD's are should not be expected to do this.  

If the team is not represented, then the 50/50 income should come back to the Athletic Association. 

 

PTO Meet and Mingle -  February 24 from 2-4pm in the Parish Hall.  The PTO invites the Athletic 

Association and families to attend.  Tricia Beachnau requested use of water, popcorn, and popper for 

movie in the gym.  Dave Kramer motioned.  Kim Schrauben second.  No objections. 

 

Meeting ended with prayer; Adjourned at 9:55am:  Amy Smith motioned, Gayle Thelen  second. 

 

Next Meeting: March 3, 2013 at 6:30pm 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carol Gunderman 

 

 

Remaining Athletic Association Meeting 2012-13 Dates.  Meetings begin at 6:30pm 

March 3, 2013         March 24, 2013  May 5, 2013   June 2, 2013 


